Governance in our church today requires two key things from the leadership:
· the need for clear policy and practice in the organisation of the church to express better that we are a people of God, all on the same journey of faith with different but complementary roles.
There should be diocesan and parish councils in every diocese and parish.  It is not up to the wishes of the individual bishop or priest whether these should be formed.  There should be clear, agreed guidelines for these councils, expressing the shared roles of priest and people. 
There should be local input by parish councils in the appointment of clergy to parishes and this should be set out in clear agreed guidelines. Similarly, the withdrawal of a priest should be discussed with the council.  
· an awareness of the changes in our society and in the faith lives of the people and discernment to understand what they mean for the Church in Australia today.  
Many are already noted.  I would like to raise the need for changes in the sacramental practice of the church in Australia.  
Reconciliation – the practice of private reconciliation has all but disappeared.  It can play an important role in a life of faith, eg linked to a retreat or significant occasion, but not as currently practised.  The historical experience of Catholics with “confession” was its strong emphasis on certain areas of sin, and the recounting of a list of sins.  It is an adult sacrament but was taught to children and linked to receiving communion. The current practice of requiring children to commence this adult sacrament before their first communion should be ceased immediately.  Private confession with children has also been problematic as raised in the inquiry into sexual abuse by the clergy.  
The communal expression of the need to be reconciled was actively promoted following the 2nd Vatican council.  The current use of the second communal rite is inadequate as currently implemented, as it is still heavily weighted to private reconciliation.  The 3rd rite was nipped in the bud before it became a useful practice and should be used again.  
Marriage – The practice of a church wedding has changed with most marriages now celebrated outside churches with a marriage celebrant.  For many, marriage often follows a period of living together.  Also marriages often break up and people divorce and remarry.  This has been a continuing source of concern to people who return to church practice after the failure of a marriage and want to feel and be part of the full communion.  
Should the church in Australia withdraw from registering priests as civil celebrants and avoid the problems that arose from whether people were married in the church or not?  The marriage blessing could then be the way a couple may wish to state their union before the parish community.    
Eucharist – Covid closures led to dwindling congregations.  Many haven’t come back, especially younger parishioners, and found that they haven’t missed the gathering for Eucharist, highlighting that our Eucharists are not community centred, do not develop spiritual growth and are not expressive of the local parish community.  We need significant liturgical reform again.  Good preaching is important and lay persons or religious persons who have undertaken some Scriptural study and spiritual formation should be called to preach at mass.  The bishop could approve this according to accepted guidelines.
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